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If you have questions about the 

Friends of the Library contact 

any of the above board mem-

bers, or send email to  
portagelibraryfriends@gmail.com 

Recent Gifts and Memorials 
GIVEN BY ITEM IN MEMORY OF 

Ruth Evans The Hamilton Affair (Large Print) Cobb Elaine Sweney 

PHS Class of 1953 In the Shadow of Denali  (Large Print) Ruth E. Haase 

Friends of the 

 Portage Public Library 

253 W. Edgewater St. 

Portage,   WI   53901 

Remember to register The Friends of the Portage Free 
Library Inc. as your choice for charitable organization 
to receive a portion of the purchase price for items pur-
chased at smile.amazon.com.   Once you have regis-
tered, just remember to return to Amazon Smile every 
time.  It’s that simple, and every little bit helps!  The 

Friends recently 
received a check 
for $35.98 based 
on purchases 
made the last 
four months of 
2016.  

 

Discarding: Out with the old, in with the new 
“All libraries discard books, and it is part of the life cycle of a book and of a 

library collection, “explained Portage Library Director Jessica Bergin.  She 

likened the process to the one we use at home with our own clothes closets, 

and cited the need for display space as one of the primary concerns. 

Among the reasons for discarding a books are that 

 It is in poor condition 

 It contains inaccurate or outdated information 

 It is no longer checked out, and/or 

 It doesn’t qualify for addition to the historical or 

other special collections. 

Bergin noted that the library adds dozens (“sometimes hundreds!”) of new 

books each month, and we need to find space for them.    

“Shelves that are stuffed full compress books and damage them,” she ex-

plained.  “Besides, it is visually easier to browse a shelf that is not com-

pletely full, and space on a shelf allows us to display books face-out, which 

is known to improve circulation.” 

She noted that many recent discards have come from the adult non-fiction 

collection, which the staff is working to develop and update. “We’re play-

ing catch up there, “she commented about the effort to make nonfiction of-

ferings more relevant. 

Items discarded from the library are stored by the Friends and are available 

at bargain prices at the book sales held occasionally during the year but pri-

marily at the main book sale held each July.  Offerings will be available this 

year July 19-22. 

Service to homebound: we can help! 

Know someone who enjoys using library resources but has trouble getting 

downtown?  We can help! Delivery / pickup of resources to residents in the 

Portage School District is available.  Just contact Portage Library Director 

Jessica Bergin at jbergin@portagelibrary.usa, or 

phone the library at 742-4959.  Staff members can 

suggest titles according to the interests of the patron.  

Presently the schedules allows pick up and delivery 

every two weeks, but that could change as demand 

increases. FRIENDS, want to help with this service?  

Contact Jessica to volunteer.  

A bounty of new resources awaits you at library 
To update the adult nonfiction collection, acquisitions have focused on several specific areas, according to Adult 

Services Director Lynn Harthorne.  She specifically mentioned purchases in family life and parenting.  She noted 

that PCL now subscribes to two wedding magazines for first time.  Titles for 

science are being considered, though Harthorne noted that the breadth of that 

subject means that acquisitions must be thoroughly considered and will be 

gradual. Youth Services Director Amanda Pardo pointed out purchases in 

YA social studies categories, specifically in African-American history.  She 

commented on the intense interest of YA readers in new fiction, which she 

finds exciting because the offerings are "constantly changing." 

Bylaws amendments proposed 
This winter the Friends Board con-

sidered certain changes in language 

to the By-laws of the organization.  

The Portage Library website contains 

a links so that members can review 

and comment on these changes. 

The Board will take a final vote on 

these changes at the May meet-

ing.Copies of the proposed changes 

are also available on the small table 

on the south wall by the circulation 

desk.  Comments about the changes 

should be directed by April 15 to 

portagelibraryfriends@gmail.com 

or mail to Friends of the Library, c/o 

Portage Public Library, 253 W. 

Edgewater St., Portage, 53901. 

 

Save the date:  

July 19-22 

Friends of the Library 

Annual book sale 

mailto:jbergin@portagelibrary.usa


Time to renew your support of 

Friends of the Library 

Annual Membership (Jan. 1—Dec. 31) 

  Membership renewal             New Membership 

Please check the desired category 

‚   □  Individual  $10    

‚   □‚ Family   $20    

‚   □‚ Business/Patron $50    

NAME  _________________________________________ 

ADDRESS ______________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

PHONE NUMBER ______________________________ 

EMAIL _________________________________________ 

□YES, I would like to receive information & news-

letters by email to reduce mailing & copying costs. 

Please detach & return this section to: 

Friends of the Portage Library 

c/o Portage Public Library 

253 W Edgewater St. 

Portage, WI 53901 

 You will also find 

 membership forms  

     at the library.   

Please indicate your areas of interest: 

Children’s Department 
 Baking 

 
Teen Department 
□ Baking 
 
Library Book Sale 
 Pre-sale sorting 
 Staffing the sale 
 Set-up or clean up  
 
 Friend’s board member 
 Participate in book discussion 
 Grounds beautification 
 Provide refreshments 

Join the circle of Sci-fi readers 
Three more science fiction books will be dissected and 

discussed at upcoming book discussions. On 

March 6 Ray Bradbury’s classic Fahrenheit 

451 is on the agenda, followed by I 

Robot on April 3, and  Stranger in a 

Strange Land on May 8. Each book 

discussion gathering starts at 6 pm in the Bid-

well Room at the library.  Cop-

ies of each of the books will be avail-

able at the circulation desk one month pri-

or to the discussion.  

Art-o-Rama, Bingo ahead 
in Children’s Department 

Saturday, March 4: FamilyFunEvent will be an “Art-
o-Rama” for children up to age 12 (siblings wel-
come); 10-11 a.m. in the Children’s Program Room. 
Families will visit four stations of art activities that 
include: thumb print art, sock monsters, extended art, 
and art rubbings. The snack station will allow kids to 
create an edible art piece. No registration required. 
All supplies provided. Funding provided by Friends 
of the Library 

Portage Community Schools will be on Spring Break 
March 20-24; there will be no regular story times that 
week.   Instead, the Children’s Department will have 
a special carry-out Spring Break Bingo Card activity 
for kids in PreK-5th grade (age 4-12 years). Pick up 
the Bingo Card at any time; complete a Bingo & turn 
in card to the Children’s Desk to be entered into a 

random drawing. All cards due by 
1:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 25. 
Prize drawing will be on Monday, 
March 27. Winners will be contact-
ed by telephone. 

Check the Portage Public Library 
Children’s Face Book page for more 
information on programming, litera-
cy tips, book recommendations, and 
more.  

Business/Patron 
Kathy & Joe Houzner 

Dennis & Elizabeth Mahy 

Pflanz Mantey Mendrala 

 Funeral Home 

Val Nehls & Bill Tierney 

Family 
Darlene Anderson-Prest 

Reed & Jan Andrew 

Charles & Sue Bradley 

Jeff & Jane Breuer 

Jim & Kathryn Crawford 

Robert Goodman 

Peter & Mary Grimm 

Carol Heisz 

Mary & Kevin Henrickson 

Jerry & Joan Indermark 

Clarence & Jean Jacobi 

Dave & Judith Keppert 

Robin & Sue MacLeish 

Jim & Eileen Marshall 

Sue & Chris Martin 

Fran & Jean Mattke 

Bill & Sarah Mautz 

Sally Moe 

Jeanne Mundt 

Jack & Dorene Pease 

Kathy & Toby Potter 

Ray & Hazel Rogers 

Nancy Schaper & Jim Jordan 

Chris Sechtig & Peggy Alf 

Stewart Taylor Jr 

Jerry, Arlene & Keegan  

  Tollison 

Mike Young 

Delores Wade 

John & Lila Waldman 

Laura Wentz 

Angela Ziehmke 

Individual 
Pat Atkinson 

Anna Mae Axness 

Lindsey Baldwin 

Patricia Banks 

Meredythe Bender 

Betty Bowling 

Jane Considine 

Barb Davis 

John Dunn 

Mark Engebretson 

Linda Floeter 

Jim Gish 

Mary Ann Grunke 

Pat Halasz 

Mary Jane Helmann 

Kim Hutzler 

Hans Jensen 

Marvin Jensen 

Linda Karlen 

Lynn McCarthy 

Lu Mitchell 

Patti Mootz 

Judy Morrow 

Linda Orners 

Kathy Raimer 

Lois Rethard 

Mackenzie Rietmann 

Rita Ritacca 

Vicki Schultz 

Clementine Zabler 

New and renewing 

Friends of the Library 
(current as of 2/1/17) 

…. Or solve a good mystery 
The Mystery Lovers book club has three books lined up 

for discussion in the near future. On March 14, they 

will be talking about Donald Westlake’s Money for 

Nothing,  and on April 11 The Hemingway Thief by 

Shaun Harris will be under the microscope.  The final 

book on the agenda for spring reading is The Magi-

cian’s Lie by Greer Macallister.  

Library signage gets updates 
According to Adult Services Director Lynn Harthorne, 

there's been reorganization and "lots of relabeling" in me-

dia areas. On the west end of the Adult Library proper, 

CDs are displayed in new, accessible towers. Movies are 

housed alphabetically in one set of shelves on the main 

floor, while audio-books are housed in another set of 

shelves. More specific classification of vocal and instru-

mental CDs has been provided.  Patrons can now browse 

through categories including  Blues/Jazz; Bluegrass/Folk; 

Classical Contemporary Christian. New Age, Rap/Hip 

Hop/R & B, Soundtracks/Musicals.  

 

Local artist Chris Dreyer gives instruction to bud-

ding artists at a three-part watercolor class at the 

library.  

New signage at the library 
includes one reminding li-
brary users to NOT use the 
space set aside for teens, 
and the sign (below) clearly 
indicating “family friendly” 
library materials. 


